Meet Alejandro!

Alejandro is a sweet five-year-old boy,

cherished by his older brother, Miguel, Jr., and his parents, Miguel, Sr. and Veronica. They live together in southeast Fort Worth.

We first met the family in 2018 when Miguel, Jr. needed help. After noticing behavioral differences, Veronica sought help for her son. Eventually Miguel, Jr. was diagnosed with Autism. The diagnosis came at a difficult time, because Miguel, Sr. had recently been diagnosed with lymphoma in his eye. Grappling with this news, Veronica turned to Gill Children's Services for assistance. Gill paid for ABA Therapy for Miguel, Jr. until the family could get back on their feet.

Just a few years later, Veronica began noticing that Alejandro's speech was delayed. He was irritable and had trouble expressing how he was feeling. She recognized similarities between his behavior and his brother's, so she knew he should promptly be tested.

The family was under financial strain yet again. Miguel, Sr. is a pipeline worker and was unable to work for two weeks because of the winter storm. They were grateful he had a job to return to, but the family was playing



We will know if he needs to be placed in special educational classes so he can learn and thrive academically.

catch up on bills from two weeks of missed pay. Veronica said, "Our health insurance doesn't cover all of the costs for these tests and the cost is too high for us to cover them ourselves." Veronica remembered the care she received at Gill Children's Services and contacted her Case Manager Alex for help.

Because of you, Alejandro is scheduled for a psychological evaluation at The Telos Project. Veronica says, "We will know if he needs to be placed in special educational classes so he can learn and thrive academically. Thanks to Gill for helping pay for the tests for my son."

A message from our Board President...



Tod Miller, President

Gill lost two of our biggest champions late in 2020, Susan Doyle and Andy Thompson. As we reflected on the impact these two community leaders had on our mission, I am reminded of a Good Morning Gill event held in the fall of 2019. We host these gatherings to invite old and new friends

DO GOODE

to hear an update on our program, discuss community challenges, and take a tour of our humble space. We had a strong group of supporters in attendance that morning, and I especially recall Susan and Andy and their contributions.

In true Andy Thompson style, there was no question he had done his homework - he was known to carefully research financial statements, newsletter articles, and even tax returns. In true Susan Doyle fashion, Susan was ready with responses as we addressed Andy's questions and concerns, without notes or materials of any kind. Our

conversation quickly moved away from a simple update and instead became completely collaborative in nature. How could Gill do more? Who might we partner with to reach more children? What needs are children experiencing today? The 45 minutes flew by. I was elated with what we had accomplished. Good Morning with Gill was already a tremendous success with to-do lists and follow-up meetings and calls to be scheduled. We then went upstairs to meet our staff and tour the offices.

Upstairs is where I learned why they were such great champions. Susan's pride in our staff and their capabilities was matched by Andy's pleasure at meeting those responsible for delivering on Gill's promise: to provide a financial safety net for every Tarrant County child in need one child at a time.

As we fulfill our promise in the coming years, there are important values to which we have committed: empathy, excellence, integrity, persistence, collaboration, discernment, consistency, and stewardship. I was fortunate to witness Susan and Andy exemplifying these values over coffee that morning. We are humbled to continue Susan's and Andy's work for children.

Become a Do Gooder!

The Gill Do Gooders have a silly

name, but they are making a serious impact. Do Gooders are people who provide children with a secure safety net by making a monthly donation. Becoming a monthly donor ensures that Tarrant County children will have the financial support they need throughout

children will have the financial support they need throughout the year. A monthly gift of just \$10, for example, will allow five children to receive a birth certificate to access affordable housing, healthcare, or enroll in school.

Our friends at The Amon G. Carter Foundation are excited about the Do Gooders. In fact, everyone who signs up to make a monthly gift will have their donations matched by the Amon G. Carter Foundation! Sign up for a recurring gift at gillchildrens.org/donate by September 30th for your gift to be doubled.

Meet a Do Gooder!

A word from Perry Ginsburg

I have had a firsthand view of the remarkable work Gill Children's Services does on a daily basis for my entire life. Gill was a central piece in the legacy of my grandmother, Gill cofounder Martine Ginsburg. Throughout her life, she





never missed the opportunity to advocate for the needs of children and to inspire others to do the same. I know she would be incredibly proud of the continued work of Gill and the incredible stewardship of the organization under Peyton and the entire team.

Perry with his grandmother, Martine

Our Generous Donors

The following donors have made gifts to Gill. Thank you for your support!

Ms. Ellen Adrian Ms. Dee Lynn Aguilar Mr. and Mrs. Gary Anderson Mr. Thane Arther Mr. and Mrs. Roy Basa Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Bass Mr. and Mrs. E. Mark Bassel Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kendall Berry Mr. and Mrs. Noel Blair Ms. L. C. Blanchette Ms. Lou Ann Blaylock Ms. Mary Ann Bollman Dr. and Mrs. Robert C. Bolz, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Victor Boschini Mr. and Mrs. Joe Breedlove Mr. and Dr. D. Brian Broom Ms. Judy Rosenblum and Mr. John Broude Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Bunata Mr. and Mrs. William Butler Mr. and Mrs. Tim Butterfield Mr. and Mrs. Samuel L. Carlson Mr. and Mrs. Ed Carroll Ms. Suzanne Carson Mr. and Mrs. Reagan Casey Mr. and Mrs. Mason Chevaillier Mr. and Mrs. Max Colburn Ms. Virginia Collett Mr. John A. Colotta Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Condrey Ms. Alice K. Cranz Mrs. Rose Anne Cranz Ms. Barbara C. Crotty Ms. Laura Crounse Mrs. Frank Darden Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Darden Mr. and Mrs. Scott Davidenko Mr. and Mrs. Richard Davidovich Mr. and Mrs. Bill Davis Ms. Mary Davis Mr. and Mrs. William H. Dean Ms. Melinda Devitt Ms. Susan Doyle Mr. and Mrs. David Drez Ms. Tara G. Eastland Mr. Michael Elledge Mr. and Mrs. Carl L. Ernst Mr. and Mrs. John H. Fant Mr. and Mrs. George E. Ferguson Ms. Sharon V. Foster Ms. Savannah N. Freeze-Thomas Drs. Steven and Tonya Fugua Mr. and Mrs. Rafael Gerardo Garza Mr. and Mrs. Harold Ginsburg Mr. and Mrs. Robert L Ginsburg Mr. and Mrs. Red Goldstein Mr. and Mrs. Dale J. Granacki Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Greenman Dr. and Mrs. Robert Guinan Mr. Brian Gunzelman Mr. and Mrs. Patrick K. Hare Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hart Ms. Cindv Hart

Ms. Melanie Henshaw

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Louis Herchert Ms. Tracy Holmes Mrs. Bryan Honts Mr. and Mrs. R. M. Howe Mr. and Mrs. William Ronald Howell Mr. and Mrs. T.J. Hutchings Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Isgur Ms. Nell Oden Jackson Drs. Mark and Elizabeth Jones Ms. Christina Judge Ms. Grace D. Kamins Dr. and Mrs. Charles B. Kendall III Dr. and Mrs. Allen S. Kent Mr. and Mrs. J. Luther King, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kirk Mr. and Mrs. John B. Kleinheinz Ms. Karen Kologe Ms. Nancy Lamb Mr. and Mrs. Russell Laughlin Ms. Catherine H. Lauterbach Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Lawler Mrs. J. Walton Lawrence, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Logan Lehrer Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Leonard Dr. Pilar Levv Ms. Jessica Lewis Mr. and Mrs. Ron Lewis Ms. Mary Ralph Lowe and Mr. Charlie Flanders Ms. Blanca Lozano Mr. and Mrs. Larry Ludwick Mr. John G. Malanga Ms. Mary Louise Mann-McCoy Mr. and Mrs. James Matthews Ms. Leah Brown McCollum Mr. Gregory Lee McCoy Ms. Cherry McDermid Ms. Laurie McDonald Mr. and Mrs. Tod Miller Mr. Matthew Miller Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Monteleone Mr. and Mrs. James P. Morrison Mr. and Mrs. Jim Motheral Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Murff Mrs. Adelene Zeff Myers Mr. and Mrs. Hunter Nelson Mr. and Mrs. Lee Nicol Mr. and Mrs. Roger Nober Dr. and Mrs. James Osborn Mr. Douglas Pace and Dr. Linda Odeh Henry Mr. and Mrs. Doug Park Ms. Marla F. Parvey Ms. Cheryl Petersen Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Logan Phillips, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Don C. Plattsmier Ms. Janna S. Poland Ms. Sally Prater Ms. Karen W. Rainwater Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ray, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Breck Ray Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ray III Mr. and Mrs. Zane Reid Mr. and Mrs. Fred Reynolds

Ms. Lucv M. Richards Mr. Gary Robinette Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Rogers Ms. Suzanne Russell Mr. Steve Salavarria Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Salavarria Ms. Candace Salazar Dr. and Mrs. Gregory Blaine Scheideman Mr. and Mrs. James Schell Mr. Edgar H. Schollmaier Dr. F. Andrew Schoolmaster Dr. and Mrs. Dennis Schuster Dr. and Mrs. William Beal Scroggie Mrs. Beverly J. Sealy Mr. and Mrs. Robert Self Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Semple Dr. Steven J. Senevey Mr. Paarth Shah Mr. George Michael Sherry Mr. and Mrs. Terry Siegel Mr. and Mrs. Ray Simpson Mr. Rodger Soucy Ms. Sandra B. Spiegel Mr. James V. Stanton Mrs. Sonya Stenzler Ms. Brittney Stewart Mr. and Mrs. Scott Stoll Ms. Carol D. Sweeney Mr. and Ms. Greg Swienton Ms. Carol J. Taylor Mr. Lee D. Taylor Ms. Janice Taylor Ms. Anne Thompson Mr. and Mrs. Keith Thompson Mr. and Mrs. J. David Tracy Dr. and Mrs. William E. Tucker Mr. lim Turner Dr. and Mrs. Tamas Ungar Mr. and Mrs. Neil L. Van Zandt Ms. Melinda T. Vance Ms. Bryanah Villarreal Mr. and Mrs. David N. Walker Dr. Patrick L. Walter Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Welke Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey K. Wentworth Mr. Charles M. Whitaker Dr. and Mrs. Gary White Mr. and Mrs. John Whitnell Mr. and Mrs. Garrett S. Whitney Ms. Carol E. Williams Mr. Jeff Williams Ms. Lyn Willis Ms. Robin Willis Mr. and Mrs. Virgil L. Wilson Mr. Lee Wimp, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Hector O. Yanes Mr. and Mrs. Dean Field Yow, Jr. Dr. Carolyn Yusuf Mr. and Mrs. Jessie Leroy Burgess Mr. and Mrs. Garland M. Lasater, Jr.

Albertson's Inc.

AmazonSmile Foundation

Family Fund The Roach Foundation, Inc. The Ryan Foundation The Shops at Clearfork The Stein Family Charitable Trust The T.J. Brown & C.A. Lupton Foundation, Inc.

The Telos Project

Andy and Nancy Thompson Foundation Anne T. & Robert M. Bass Foundation Brumley Guinan Gunter Foundation Charles Schwab Challenge Communities Foundation of Texas Design Inspirations and the Kappa Kappa Gamma Alumnae Association **Dynamic Personal Fitness** Floyd Foundation Fort Worth Association of Health Underwriters Fort Worth Billiard Supply Co. Fort Worth Newcomers Club Fort Worth Rotary Club Franklin I. Brinegar Foundation Global DS Group Greatest Gift Catalog Ever Jewish Women International Simcha Chapter #1036 Joanne Viola Family Fund Julia Hall Interiors, Inc. Junior League of Fort Worth Diaper Bank Kleinheinz Family Foundation LaBeau Facilitation, Mediation & Consulting Lockheed Martin AERO Cares Luther King Capital Management Martha V. Leonard Fund Mollie and Garland Lasater Charitable Fund Nancy and John Snyder Fund Nicholas and Louella Martin Fund One to One MD, P.A. Paul E. Andrews Jr. Foundation Pfizer Foundation positiveNRG **Project Partners** Ronald McDonald House Charities Simmons Bank Speedway Children's Charities **Target Corporation** The Alcon Foundation, Inc. The Frill Foundation The Garvey Texas Foundation, Inc. The Gil & Dody Weaver Foundation The Heart Space Initiative The Kologe Living Trust The Mary Potishman Lard Trust The Molyneaux Charitable Foundation The Morris Foundation The Parker 4 Foundation The Qurumbli Fund The Ralph G. Campbell & Jeroleen Johnson Campbell The Richard K. and Lois B. Craig

In honor of:

Mr. and Mrs. Garv Anderson Mrs. Megan Boschini The Hon. Jean Boyd Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bubeck Mr. and Mrs. Ray Dickerson Ms. Alice Espinoza Mr. and Mrs. Ben Fortson Ms. Beckie Geren Mr. and Mrs. Bill Howell Mr. and Mrs. John Kleinheinz Mrs. Peyton Salavarria Lehrer Ms. Tonie Mann Mr. Tod Miller Ms. Linda Mitchell Mr. and Mrs. Richard Moncrief Fort Worth Newcomers Club Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ray Jr. Ms. Lucy Richards Ms. Suzie Russell Dr. Dennis Schuster Ms. Nidhi B. Shah Ms. Mary Alice Smith Mr. and Mrs. Peter Sterling Mr. and Mrs. Steve Tatum Ms. Trudy Welke

Mrs. Jessica Welke

In loving memory of: Mr. William C. Bahan Mrs. Dora Belew Mrs. Peggy Bowie Dr. Robert W. Brown Ms. Betty L. Crow Mr. Charles N. Curry Ms. Pauline Lea Davis Ms. Susan H. Doyle Mrs. Jeanne R. Dremel Dr. and Mrs. Dick Gibbs Ellis Mrs. Martine H. Ginsburg Mr. William P. Hallman Mrs. T. Z. Hamm Ms. Beverlee Herd Rev. Sam B. Hulsey Ms. Nancy Glanville Jewell Dr. Shujaat Ali Khan Mr. Henry Kologe Dr. Hugh Lamensdorf Mrs. Margaret Leito Mr. John R. Lively Mr. Nicholas Martin Mr. John McMackin Dr. James Nolan Murphy III Mr. R. David Newton Mr. Bob Powell Ms. Virginia Richards Mr. and Mrs. John Richards Dr. John Richardson Mr. Warren W. Shipman Mrs. Roxy Stevenson Mr. Sterling Steves Mrs. Georgia Summers Mr. J. Andv Thompson Dr. James N. Walker Ms. Gene Whitaker Ms. Mozelle Wimp

Ms. Jane Wiggin York

State of Gill

By Peyton Salavarria Lehrer, Executive Director



As I reflect on the past year, I am astounded by our growth as a community. Gill Children's Services has long been touted as nimble. We were certainly put to the test in 2020. With an outstanding staff and supportive friends like you, we continued offering a safety net to Tarrant County's most vulnerable children.

When schools and businesses closed last spring, inquiries for our program declined. Families concentrated on filling their most basic needs. In the brief calm, we implemented a technology system that would allow for more efficient, private communication with our parents.

Gill is poised to assist a record number of students who need to stay on track to graduate.

We also began designing an online application that will allow families to apply remotely, conveniently, and safely.

As Tarrant County began opening, applications for assistance slowly recovered to pre-COVID levels. We received applications for dental and medical treatments that had been postponed during the pandemic. Parents inquired about psychological evaluations for children who presented behavioral differences during online learning. Parents started collecting their supply of diapers and wipes via curbside assistance.

Now we are actively preparing for summer school. Many of our Tarrant County school districts charge students to attend summer school. Unfortunately, this year will be no different. Many students cannot afford the tuition to recover credits, which can cost up to \$200 per half credit. The districts expect increased enrollment in summer courses because of learning loss. Gill is poised to assist a record number of students who need to stay on track to graduate.

With so much uncertainty, Gill Children's Services is a reliable safety net for children because of you. Your generosity allows us to continue being responsive to the community's needs. We thank you!

A. Smith Gill Society

When you make a planned gift to Gill Children's Services, you will be recognized as a member of the A. Smith Gill Society. A planned gift ensures that Gill's valuable resources will be available for years to come.

Follow Us! •









Gill Children's Services

Remembering our Champions

Gill Children's Services was fortunate

to count Ms. Susan H. Doyle and Mr. J. Andy Thompson among our dearest friends.

Susan was a fearless champion for her community. She served on the Board of Directors for 24 years. Susan took on many roles, serving as Nominating Committee Chair, Personnel Chair, Secretary, and as President from 2007 to 2010. Susan was looking forward to rousing support for our children as the Development PR and Marketing Committee Chair. We are humbly challenged with continuing Susan's work in her spirit of enthusiasm and grit.

Andy was a diligent advocate. He humbly considered his philanthropy to be a duty, and was dedicated to stewarding the next generation of philanthropists. He had a head for the figures and a heart for the mission. Andy and his wife, Nancy, were







J. Andy Thompson, 1943-2021

committed to many local causes, and Gill Children's Services is fortunate to have been recipients of their benevolence.

What fierce champions we had in Susan and Andy. We endeavor to continue their legacies of kindness. •

Design Inspirations

This year would have been the 28th Design Inspirations event, where we gather to view splendid designs from local

interior decorators, florists, and boutiques. To keep its patrons safe and healthy, DesignInspirationscanceled their in-person event this year. Even though we could not gather in person, the generous women of Kappa Kappa Gamma and Pi Beta Phi wanted to ensure that Tarrant County children had a safety net this year. They hosted two days of giving, raising \$37,000 for the children we serve. At our

current spending level, the proceeds will provide last-resort financial assistance to 192 children.









555 Hemphill Street, Suite 200 Fort Worth, Texas 76104 ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Fort Worth, Texas Permit No. 1346

Board of Directors

Co-Founders

Martine H. Ginsburg 1916-2012

Virginia H. Richards 1923-2016

Mr. Tod Miller *President*Ms. Kathryn Laughlin *Vice President*

Mr. Cliff Condrey *Treasurer*Mr. Paul Ray III *Secretary*

Ms. Marilyn Berry

Ms. Megan Boschini

Ms. Andrea Breedlove

Dr. Ellen Broom

Mr. Gantt Bumstead

Mr. Reagan Casey

Mr. Max Colburn

Mr. David Drez

Mr. T.J. Hutchings

Mr. Scott Kirk

Ms. Marsha Kleinheinz

Dr. Pilar Levy

Ms. Jessica Lewis

Mr. Ron Lewis

Ms. Gaylord Lummis

Ms. Jane Nober

Ms. Shannon Ray

Dr. Dennis Schuster

Ms. Anne Self

Ms. Terri Sexton

Dr. Casey Stroud

Peyton Salavarria Lehrer

Executive Director



Text to Give!

Text the word "Gill" to 50155 to donate.



Welcome, Terri!

Gill Children's Services is thrilled to announce its newest member of the Board of Directors, Terri Sexton. Terri lives in Fort Worth with her husband of 38 years. She is currently enrolled at Dallas Theological Seminary in a non-credit master's degree program. Her career began in accounting and ended in fundraising. She most recently served as the Interim Executive Director at Texas Ballet Theater for six years before retiring.

She is an experienced volunteer, having served at Christ Chapel Bible Church as a 4th Grade Sunday School Teacher, Vice Chair at Rivertree Academy, Ambassador at ACH Child and Family Services, Board Member at Jewel Charity, and Marketing Chair at The Cliburn.

Our Mission

Gill Children's Services provides last resort funding for Tarrant County children whose medical, dental, physical, social, psychological, or educational needs have not been met by other community resources.